	
	PART I

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO.


	REPORT OF

THE DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES

AND CITY SOLICITOR


	TO THE LEAD MEMBER, CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES,

ON 21ST NOVEMBER, 2005



	TITLE :


TOWN TWINNING







	RECOMMENDATIONS :

THAT the Lead Member agree to a bid for growth in the 2006/2007 budget round for a budget of £50,000 per annum in order to adequately resource Town Twinning within the Authority.



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

In the last five years Town Twinning has been insufficiently resourced and, therefore, has been ineffective in ensuring that the Council’s commitments to its twin towns are met.

The Lead Member will be aware of the commitment from the twin towns to Salford and it is becoming increasingly difficult to reciprocate adequately because of the under-resource in terms of funding and staffing.



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

None

(available for public inspection)



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK :




There is a risk that Town Twinning will cease to exist within the City unless adequate resources can be obtained.



	SOURCES OF FUNDING :






	COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative)



	1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS
	Provided by :
	Not applicable



	2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS
	Provided by :
	John Spink

Head of Finance

(Tel: No: (0161) 793 3230)

	PROPERTY (if applicable):


N/A



	HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):

N/A



	CONTACT OFFICER :
Alan R. Eastwood





Deputy Director of Customer & Support Services and





City Solicitor





(Tel: No: (0161) 793 3000))





	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :
ALL



	DETAILS

The Council has four towns with which it twins – Narbonne, Lünen, St. Ouen and Clermont Ferrand.  Whilst attempts have been made to ensure that the Committees within the City responsible for each of the Twin Towns are effective in maintaining links, it has become increasingly apparent that without considerable support from Officers and Members of the City Council, such links are hard to maintain.

Similarly, visits to the Twin Towns and from the Twin Towns need a high level of input in terms of organisation, ensuring correct protocol and planning and to ensure their effectiveness in terms of promoting and building on the links.

Therefore, the proposal is to increase the salary of the Team Leader, Members’ Services, and make this post directly responsible for the organisation of Town Twinning.  This will be affected by using other members of the Members’ Services Unit (as capacity permits) and the Committees for each of the Twin Towns, in order to deliver an effective twinning operation.

During 2006 the 40th Celebrations of Town Twinning between Lünen and Salford will take place.  It is considered that there will be special events running throughout the year and in order to facilitate this a budget of £40,000 is required.  Other anniversaries of the Twin Towns occur in following years, and similar budgets will be required if the City is to respond appropriately to celebrations being undertaken by the Twin Towns.




	RECOMMENDATION

THAT the Lead Member is to agree to the recommendation of a budget of £50,000 to resource staffing and funding of Town Twinning anniversaries.
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